
   
  

Community Council 1.20.22 Notes 
 

 In attendance: Jolynn Koehler, Principal, Jill Vantrease, teacher, Ben 
Horsley, District Communications 

Our plan for this year: 
This year we have $61,302  
*we are using the money to pay for a teacher to help lower class size. This year, it is in 3rd grade.  
 
Our 3 school goals:   

1. 65% of students in grades K-5 will make average or above average progress on Dibels by 
the end of the year.  
We are on track to reach this goal. We are already at 63%. 

2. 65% of students will make average or above average progress on Acadience Math or 80% 
of students will be proficient at basic math calculations 
We are keeping track of this goal but don’t know yet if the progress is typical.  

3. At least 40% of students will meet their WIDA target goal.   
We are actively working on this goal, also. WIDA tests are going on right now.  
 

Priority standards for math: 
       Each grade level has worked together to choose the most essential standards/skills in       
math. They also worked with the grade level before and after to make sure that the standards we 
have were consecutive.  

  
 
 
 
 



Ben Horsley-District Rep to talk about reconfiguration. 
Mr. Horsley reported the process for grade reconfiguration which 
Redwood has already participated in. Now, the district will be 
finishing upthe other networks and has a similar process.  
 

Covid information 
       We are still doing all the safety measures that we did last year. We have more students in the 
school, so it is hard to social distance, but we are doing the best we can. 
We are ramping up our protocols to help combat the Omicron surge. (Isolation room, spraying 
and cleaning rooms each week, social distancing and encouragement of mask wearing.  
  
Next meeting: February 17, 2022  
We need to start planning for next year… 
  


